BOROUGH OF KETTERING

LICENSING COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 17TH February 2004 

Present:
Councillor Bunday (Chair)



Councillors Richardson and West 

Also Present: Councillor Burton (Item A1)




Steve Isbister (Head of Environmental Health)



Gary Duthie  (Principal Legal Officer)



Russ Howell (Health Protection Manager)



Sarah Goodman (Committee Administrator)

*03.LC.30
APOLOGIES



None.
*03.LC.31
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



None.

*03.LC.32
APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF THE PUBLIC 
ENTERTAINMENT 
LICENCE FOR XTRA, DALKEITH PLACE, 
KETTERING  



An application had been submitted for the variation of the public 
entertainment licence for Xtra, Dalkeith Place, Kettering and the 
Committee’s
instructions were sought. 



It was noted that objections had been received from Mr Malcolm 
Maples of Carrington Street, the St Marys Area Residents and 
Tenants Association (SMARTA) and Northamptonshire Police. It 
was also noted that no complaints had been made regarding the 
public house to the Environmental Health Unit at Kettering 
Borough Council.



The applicants solicitor, Michelle Hazelwood, addressed the 


Committee and provided detail on the background of the 


applicant and support available to the applicant from the 


brewery which owned Xtra.



Details of the measures taken to alleviate potential problems to 

the surrounding area were also provided and included 

· Double glazing to windows

· Non opening obscured rear windows

· Sound system noise limiter device

· Marketing of the public house to attract the over 21 age range 



· Increased food provision

The applicants solicitor also indicated that acceptance of a policy governing no entry to the premises after 12 midnight and restrictions on emptying of the bottle bin could also be adhered to. 

David Joyce, on behalf of SMARTA, addressed the Committee objecting to the application and cited previous incidents, the number of public houses in the town centre open until 1am and lack of control exercised by management of the premises.

Malcolm Maples addressed the Committee and provided details of the capacity of late opening public houses in the town centre, use of fire doors for access and egress to the premises and problems at the adjacent taxi rank.

Councillor Burton, ward Councillor for St Mary’s, addressed the Committee and provided a table detailing opening hours and capacity of all town centre public houses.    

PC Dave Hankins addressed the Committee and advised that 
should the Xtra Public House be open until 1am this would have 
an adverse impact on Police resources in the town centre. 

The applicants solicitor requested the Committee to consider a 
licence being granted for six months for the hours of 11.00 – 
12.30am Thursday to Saturday and 12 noon  - 12 midnight on 
Sunday, should they be unable to grant the original application 
request. 



Having considered the application it was 



RESOLVED

that the application be granted subject to 




the following 
conditions to be imposed in 




addition to the Council’s standard 





conditions:

(i) that positive physical measures are employed to ensure closure of the emergency/fire doors during hours of operation permitted by the Public Entertainment Licence, save for legitimate emergency use, to the satisfaction of Kettering Borough Council, 

(ii) the hours of operation be 

Monday  - Wednesday 11:00-23:00

Thursday – Saturday 11:00 – 00:30

Sunday 12:00 – 00:00 

(iii) No entry be granted to persons after 12 midnight

(iv) The applicant to agree sound levels and employ a noise limiting device  to the satisfaction of the  Environmental Health Unit at Kettering Borough Council 

(The committee exercised its delegated powers to act in the matters marked*)

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 9.38pm)

Signed…………………………………………………….

Chair
Regulatory Committee (Licensing) No.1
17.2.04


